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Teller Historic and Environmental Coalition

Minutes -- Meeting of the Board of Directors 
Wednesday May 22, 2019
Midland Depot Annex, Divide CO

Present:   Dave Martinek, Chair; Jane Lass, Jane Mannon, Greg Smith, Norm Steen and Marion Vance (acting as Secretary in the absence of Karla Schweitzer)
Absent:    Jean Rodeck, Karla Schweitzer, Sherri Albertson. 
Dave opened the meeting at 4:00 p.m. and passed around the reading file.
Minutes:   Jane Lass moved to approve the minutes of the March 20, 2019 meeting.  A couple of corrections were noted, i.e., listing the Gold Camp Victorian Society by its full name.  Norm seconded, on condition that the corrections be made.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Greg Smith presented the Balance Sheet and the Statement of Profit and Loss as of April 30, 2019.   See Financial Data, attached.

Old Business:  
Midland Days Symposium:  Dave reported on the well-attended celebration of the 10th anniversary of the Midland Days Symposium held at the John Wesley Ranch in Divide on May 18, 2019.   He indicated that approximately $890 would be donated to THE Coalition and the Divide Chamber of Commerce (each) from the proceeds of the symposium.
Midland Depot:  The Depot Fund currently totals $32,000, as a result of one distribution by SHF (according to the grant now in progress) and one deposit of the grant matching funds.  

Status of SHF Grant.  First grant distribution has been received.  Representatives of SHF visited the depot in March.  We have contracts with architect Chuck Severance to produce construction documents for renovation of the depot, and Charise Broomsma of The Preservation Studio, who is our grant administrator.                      

Status of Midland Days negotiations with Community Partnership:  In recent meetings between the two entities, it was discussed that plans for grade, drainage and utilities were needed before Midland Days could put out an RFP for actual work.  Steve Randolph currently is President of the Community Partnership Board of Directors. 
The Breit Awards:   Honorees suggested for the 2019 awards are:  Individual:  Lucile Fehn. Organizations:  Sanborn Camp and the John Wesley Ranch.  Dave to speak with Lucile, Bill Miler of the Sanborn and Chris Thornton of the Ranch.  Committees for the event will be set up at the August 2019 meeting

Donations:  - The Gold Camp Victorian Society has made a donation offer of up to $ 1,500. The condition is that it go toward something they can put their name on.  Also, Melanie Briscoe donated $500 to T.H.E. Coalition again this year to be applied the Depot Fund. 

Other financials:   THE Coalition is routinely receiving statements from the Wilmington Trust citing a $224,000 fund held by them which lists the Two Mile High Club as a potential beneficiary.  THE Coalition receives these statements because the club listed THE Coalition at one time as their successor organization should they disband.   Dave is in contact with the Trust representative, Cindy White.  Dave reported on correspondence he had with Cindy White. 
There was no New Business.  The meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m.

